January 17, 2020
From Apostle Thompson:

We are in a time in which the intensity of the Apostolic is increasing. Because we (LTMA) are in
covenant, this means our respective ministry staff and parishioners will begin to experience an
increase in Supernatural experiences (miracles, gifts of the Spirit, development of callings, etc.)

In order to maintain divine order and honor among the ranks, permission must be received
from me to request ministry engagements of any kind from members of Word of Life Christian
Center.

| have always walked in the same honor with every other member of LTMA. | ALWAYS request
permission from leadership of each LTMA church if | want to use someone in their ministry. |
expect the same honor from and among everyone in LTMA. It’s not right to request ministry
engagement from one of our brother’s or sister’s parishioners without them knowing. Really, to
operate in proper protocol, the person should not be contacted until permission is received
from leadership of that ministry.

This is necessary to keep divine order and honor among the brethren. We are going to greater
heights in the Supernatural. We are not going backwards.

The enemy always tries to divide and conquer. That is the main way he’s attempts to stop the
Kingdom of God from continual establishment and expansion.

That’s why it’'s a MUST that we as members of LTMA keep divine order and honor among each
other!

In Strength and Honor!



